
 

   
   

   

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Presidentôs Letter 

By Bob Catlin 
 
At the May meeting we will be nominating a Board of 

Directors for the next year ï June 2019 through June 

2020. Currently, we have several opportunities for new 

board members. If you have an interest in being more 

involved in the community and would like to be 

nominated for a role on the board,  send an email to 

president@myberwyn.org or speak directly to any 

current board member.  The commitment for board 

members is only a couple of hours a month. BDCA 

plays an important role in shaping the decisions and 

policies that affect our neighborhood. If you decide that 

serving on the board is not for you, we hope that you 

will come to our monthly meetings and meet some of 

our neighbors. 

 

Also on the agenda is Dan Lynch from Cruz 

Development, who will bring an updated presentation on 

their site plan for Branchville Crossing Apartments. I 

encourage all of you to be present so we can all know 

what they plan to do and we can ask questions and raise 

our concerns.  

 

The meeting will be held in Fealey Hall. Come out and 

see the newly renovated interior, done by our own Harry 

Pitt. We promise to have a key this time! 

 

The board is interested in scanning all of our old 

newsletters in a searchable pdf format. We are having a 

little trouble finding the right program. If you know what 

program we need to do this, or you have the ability to do 

it, please let us know. We would be very grateful! 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Bob Catlin 

 

 

PO Box 643, College Park MD 20741 

.5/! aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ 
 

Date:  Thursday, May 16, 2019, 7:30 
 

Location: Fealy Hall 
 

Agenda: 
 
1). Nominations, Board of Directors, BDCA 
 
2). Dan Lynch, Cruz Development 

 
 

Volume 34, Issue 5 www.myberwyn.org             May 2019 

 

BDCA officers for 2018 - 19   
as of September 2018  

 

President   Bob Catlin (acting)  

 

1st  Vice President  Dan Blasburg  

 

2nd  Vice President  Bob Catlin  

 

Treasurer   Chad Stern   

  

Co-Recording   Karyn Keating -Volke  

Secretary   & Jim Nealis  

 

Corresponding  Tim Triplett  

Secretary    

  

Neighborhood  (no current candidate)  

Watch   

 

 

 

http://www.myberwyn.org/
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Berwyn News 3 

Councilman PJ Brennan 
  202-288-5569 

pbrennan@collegeparkmd.gov 
 
Hi Berwyn 

 
 

Spring is here and our gardens are in full bloom. The 

daffodils and hyacinths from our fall planting in the 

area near the Berwyn Park have already bloomed and 

gone away. Iôm already looking forward to the return 

of our plantings next seasoné 
 

Last month, the city received a report on our tree 

canopy assessment along with our 30th consecutive 

Tree City award. While the city maintains a healthy 

tree canopy, continued attention to our tree canopy, 

especially during a period of increased development, 

is incredibly important. The cityôs largest opportunity 

to combat canopy loss is on privately owned land, 

which means planting trees in our yards today can 

create a sustainable canopy in the future. To 

incentivize this, the city provides a Tree Canopy 

Enhancement Program for residents, which provides 

an annual reimbursement of up to $150 for newly 

planted trees. For more information, search TCEP on 

the city website or email our city horticulturist, 

Brenda Alexander, at 

balexander@collegeparkmd.gov. 
 

Good Neighbor Day in early April  was a success. 

UMD hosted another great event which brought 

neighbors, UMD staff, and UMD students to our 

neighborhoods to perform a number of service 

projects. My family participated in a trash pick up 

around Lake Artemesia, while other groups removed 

invasive species and planted new trees. Paint Branch 

Elementary School also got a facelift with some new 

landscaping outside and other projects were 

completed all over the city.  
 

Development continues around Berwyn: 

ǒ Lidl is scheduled to be completed this summer 

(June/July). Having visited the Lidl in Bowie 

multiple times, my family is excited about the 

convenience, selection, and prices!  

ǒ Cruz Development is returning to Branchville 

Road, across from Branchville Fire 

Department, with a workforce housing 

proposal. The revised proposal addresses the 

communityôs previous concerns about the 

height/size/density of the development. The 

new proposal is 7 stories, which includes two 

levels of structured parking (previously not 

included in the plan), roughly 80 units, and 

over 130 parking spaces. The developer will 

not be requesting any variances, but will be 

requesting a departure to increase the number 

of 2-bedroom units. Cruz is scheduled to meet 

with the BDCA this month and answer your 

questions. 

ǒ Gilbane has purchased the Burger King 

property and the adjacent property to the 

south. They plan to propose student housing at 

this location, but no proposal or detailed site 

plan has been submitted to council at this 

time. 

As a reminder, our city departments are very 

responsive to your request for information and your 

concerns. If you need information on city services or 

want to report an issue, reach out to the city by calling 

240.487.3500. If youôre not sure who to contact and 

would like my assistance, call or email (202-288-5569 

or pbrennan@collegeparkmd.gov). 

If youôre not already on the list, I recommend signing 

up for College Park Connected, the City/University 

Partnership listserv, and the regular weekly email 

from Mayor Wojahn. Thereôs a lot of great stuff 

happening in our city from week to week and these 

are the top channels for the latest and greatest goings-

on - from council agendas to local events. I also 

recommend signing up for Route One Reporter, an 

online news service, to receive local news from 

Berwyn-native Michael Thies (route1reporter.com) 

Finally, I wanted to highlight Vital Traditions, a 

newer business to the area run by Jared Urchek. Jared 

is no stranger to Berwyn, having partnered with Smile 

Herb Shop and White Lotus Wellness Center for a 

number of years. Vital Traditions delivers a host of 

services from acupuncture to zero balancing to 

massage. To learn more about what they have to offer 

visit http://www.vital-traditions.com 

If I can answer any questions for you or listen to your 

concerns, please call or email me at anytimeé. 

PJ 

mailto:pbrennan@collegeparkmd.gov
mailto:balexander@collegeparkmd.gov
mailto:pbrennan@collegeparkmd.gov
http://www.vital-traditions.com/
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